From:
 Jeffrey L. Blackman

 To:
 Dana A. Souza

 Cc:
 John D. Agnew

**Subject:** Sanibel Island Golf Club request to City of Sanibel

**Date:** Tuesday, July 29, 2025 3:19:43 PM

## This Message Is From an External Sender

This message came from outside your organization.

Report Suspicious

Dear Dana and John,

Thank you for taking the time to speak with Drew Donnelly and me together with representatives of Xude Sanibel Golf Partners, LLC, the prospective Buyer of the Sanibel Island Golf Club (SIGC).

Following our conversation, the owner of SIGC, The End Golf Management, LLC, hereby requests that the City of Sanibel adopt a Resolution at tomorrow's City Council session directing the City Manager to execute with immediate effect an agreement with The End Golf Management, LLC no later than August 5, 2025 that extends by three years the existing price term of \$.062 per thousand gallons per day (GPD) of treated wastewater, to be delivered to SIGC by the City in accordance with historical levels, with a provision for a 3% annual price increase beginning on the one-year anniversary of the agreement. During that time the parties agree to negotiate a longer-term effluent agreement to take effect at the conclusion of the agreement described above.

We are grateful for your consideration of this matter on such a compressed timeframe.

If you have any questions or comments, please do not hesitate to contact me.

—Jeff—

Jeffrey L Blackman DeBruce Blackman PLLC

T: +1 202 550-0758

E: <u>ilb@debruceblackman.com</u>